














appropriate relief for such an alleged violation. None did. So, the Commission staff and its 
production and broadcast partners have moved forward producing and preparing for debates 
without such participants. And so have the other candidates, their campaigns, and any selected 
moderators. In other words, the Commission and many others have moved forward in reliance on 
the legal propriety of the Commission's discretionary decision. They would now be prejudiced by 
any change in that position, and such changes have become impracticable by the passage of time 
and commitment of resources toward the debate format the Commission and its producer decided 
on. 

Conclusion 

On behalf of the Commission, I thank the Committee for this opportunity to transparently 
explain the facts, legal rationale and reasoned judgment that led the Commission to limit general 
election debate invitations to those persons receiving less than 1 % of the total primary votes cast 
for their respective elected positions. The Commission understands and respects that the members 
of the Committee share the Commission's commitment to ensuring thatthe voters of Arizona enjoy 
that many salutary educational effects of well-produced and widely broad casted candidate debates 
for statewide elected offices. The Commission is pleased to confirm that the voters of Arizona 
will enjoy more broadly available access to key debates this fall than has ever been provided for 
them before. And, the Commission hopes to continue that process improvement with the 
Committee's help and supportive oversight in the future. 

Sincerely 

Thomas M. Collins 

8 


